FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

May 5, 2009
President Marla Miller called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present.  A quorum was determined.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the April 7, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
Report of the President – M. Miller – Commended the committees on completing their charges for this year.  Senate ballots will go out on Thursday, May 7th, to be returned by May 22nd for next year’s Senate.
Senex met with President Maples and asked about Executive Evaluations.  He is in favor of this and it will be looked into next year.  IDEA Center has a form that is specific to Executive Evaluations.
President Maples was asked about decisions over the summer since the budget won’t be released until the middle of the summer.  He was asked to hold forums and send notices through email so that those who are in town can make themselves available to come listen and discuss as decisions are being made.  
Report of the Vice President – J. Zipay – No report.  
REPORT OF THE PROVOST – B. Burda – 
· Departmental profiles have been completed for all departments and programs and are on file.

· Last week met with Ryan Hagemann, OUS Legal Counsel

* Question of offering different employment opportunities for faculty (professional track 
 
   with no tenure eligibility, multi-year contract).  OARs state that two different tracks of 
 
   people can be hired – tenure track and tenured or fixed term.  The only other option is a 
   multi-year contract of up to three years; anything over that must be personally signed 
  
   by the Chancellor.

* Timely notice:  Different timeframes for notice coming from the state.  Timely notice 
 
   criteria are dependent on the individual campuses.  The union agreement for unionized 
 
   faculty supersedes, in some cases, the OARs.  OIT abides by the OARs because our 
 
   faculty is not unionized.  The OARs specifically state that if we eliminate an academic 
 
   program, or if we reduce staffing within an academic program, all faculty independent 
 
   of status, fixed term, annual tenure track, or tenured, are given twelve months’ notice.  
 
   All the renewals that we sent out in February and March are valid for one year.  There 
 
   will not be any short-term contracts that will be offered fall term.  Budget reductions 
 
   will not be met by cancelling programs next year.

* Because we cannot do program reduction or elimination next year, for the academic 
 
   side there are only three places to look for savings to help meet our part of the 20% 
 
   reduction:  academic support, cost savings in terms of the current operation, and 
 
   personnel.  The parts of academics where we can get immediate savings are in 
 
  
   classified, non-tenured, and non-teaching.
REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL DELEGATE – M. Miller – President’s Council will meet May 19th to review and hopefully sign all the policy revisions that have been passed by Senate and forwarded for consideration.  
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

Faculty Rank Promotion and Tenure – T. Fogarty – Have revisited Tenure Track Selection 

Policy, OIT-20-020.  The committee feels that without a staffing plan that necessitates it, there is 
no reason to rewrite or revive the policy. 

Welfare Committee – K. Usher – Because faculty are in the process of using the new APE form 
that hasn’t yet been approved by President’s Council and signed by President Maples, Ken 
introduced the following motion:



“Faculty Senate supports the Spring 2009 use of the revised APE form incorporating an 


FMSR table of IDEA Center results, even though delays at President’s Council have 


delayed final passage and presidential signature of the revised policy that it is a part of.”  

Motion was seconded and discussed.  Support statement was approved by unanimous vote of the 
Senate.

Seven students submitted written comments to different instructors with the IDEA Center 
evaluations recently returned.

Question was raised if we should consider changing to an online IDEA Center evaluation. 
Upsides could include quicker turnaround, less personnel and envelope cost here, and less use of 
class time; downside could include lower response rates.


Academic Standards – D. Caldwell – No report.


Faculty Compensation – M. Neupert – Committee has received and reviewed a data set from the 
state.  They felt that there were better matches so the committee re-weighted the profile.  Provost 
Burda sent the revised information back to the state, and a new set of potential comparators has 
just been received.
REPORTS OF SPECIAL OR  AD HOC COMMITTEES – None.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None.
NEW BUSINESS – Faculty Emeritus Selection:  Three faculty members have applied for Faculty Emeritus status:  Polly Francis, Gary Naseth, and David Pocock.  Jim Fischer, Faculty Emeritus Selection Committee, read letters of endorsement for the candidates from the committee.  Vote from the Senate was to approve Faculty Emeritus status for Polly Francis, Gary Naseth, and David Pocock.
REPORT OF THE AOF REPRESENTATIVE – T. Thompson – No report.
REPORT OF THE IFS REPRESENTATIVE – J. Perri – Eastern Oregon University (EOU) released information on how they were going to address the budget problem.
· Campus-wide 4.6% salary reduction
· 3.6% tuition increase

· No programs will be eliminated or reduced

· Reduce number of adjuncts teaching Distance Ed (DE) courses, eliminate extra pay for teaching DE courses and roll them into faculty in-load responsibilities
· Leaving open positions unfilled

REPORT OF THE FOAC REPRESENTATIVE – J. Long – Budget hearings will be held on May 26 & 27 from 4-6 pm.  The first hearing will be Academic & Student Affairs; Executives & President will be on Wednesday.  Deliberations will be held the week of June 1.
REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL DELEGATE – T. Richey – No report.
REPORT OF THE ASOIT DELEGATE – R. Santiago – This year the Alumni & Retirement Banquet will be combined with the Student Awards Banquet. As a result of this decision, ASOIT will hold a separate ceremony and BBQ just for student activities.  This will be held on Wednesday, May 20 at 5 pm.  The newly elected ASOIT officers for next year will also be introduced.
OPEN FLOOR PERIOD – Deb Caldwell reported that as of December the Advisory Task Force has been replaced by the establishment of a new committee on campus called the Advising Coordinator Commission.  There are currently six advising coordinators on the committee and Deb is the chair.  They are in the process of revising the web page; advising questions and concerns can be referred to Deb.
Jim Long said that the Projects Symposium will be held in Purvine Hall on May 20 from 1-4 pm.  OIT students will present various junior- and senior-level projects.    
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Matt Schnackenberg, Secretary
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